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September 26th, 2017.

Dear Dr. Sérgio Eduardo de Paiva Gonçalves,

Scientific Editor: Brazilian Dental Science
Based on the importance of the Brazilian Dental Science, we would appreciate it if you would consider the manuscript titled “Knowledge and attitudes of students and dentists about the use and cementation of intra-radicular posts” to be appraised by the Journal’s Editorial Board. Previous studies of our group demonstrated that glass fiber posts and self-adhesive cements presented promising results in randomized clinical trials (Skupien JA et al., 2016; Sarkis-Onofre R et al., 2014) and systematic reviews and meta-analysis (Skupien JA et al., 2013; Sarkis-Onofre R et al., 2014). This study was stimulated in order to evaluate the relationship between students and dentists’ choices regarding the use of intra-radicular posts to restore teeth with large coronal destruction. 
To the best of our knowledge, there is no report in the literature investigating restorative choice by dentists and undergraduate students in the treatment of teeth with large coronal destruction, confidence level for the use of post and cement, level of expertise, type of professional clinical practice. An interview was performed with 300 voluntaries in the city of Pelotas (Brazil) with a questionnaire contained multiple-choice questions. This study evidenced that students presented higher odds to choose prefabricated posts than the dentists for anterior teeth. For posterior teeth the students presented an odds ratio to choose prefabricated posts 40% smaller than the dentists and an odds ratio 51% greater to choose conventional resin cement. Thus, dentists and students present different perceptions and attitudes concerning techniques and materials to restore endodontically treated teeth.
Considering the quality of the Brazilian Dental Science, we respectfully request you to consider our manuscript for publication. Additionally, we hereby certify that this manuscript has not been published previously and is not under consideration by another journal in either an electronic or printed form. All authors have read and approved the manuscript.
Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely, on behalf of all authors,

Tatiana Pereira-Cenci
Graduate Program in Dentistry

School of Dentistry, Federal University of Pelotas

